
August 14, 2013 

A special town board meeting was called to order by Chairman Hansen at 1:05 PM, August 14, 

2013 in the Yorkville Town Board Room, 925 15th Avenue, Union Grove. Present were Chairman 

Hansen, Supervisors Gruhn and McMahon and the Clerk-Treasurer.  The meeting had been 

properly noticed. Purpose of the meeting was to appoint a health department agency to 

contract with the Town of Yorkville for Public Health Services for the upcoming 2014 year as 

well as official appointment of the new Clerk-Treasurer for the Town of Yorkville.   

Supervisor McMahon moved to contract with the Western Racine County Health Department 

for the upcoming 2014-2015 period.  Supervisor Gruhn seconded the motion which then 

carried.  The clerk is to notify them of this decision as well as notify the competing health 

department of our decision. 

Supervisor Gruhn moved to appoint Michael J. McKinney as the new town clerk-treasurer for 

the Town of Yorkville to serve a three year term commencing August 26, 2013.  Supervisor 

McMahon seconded the motion which carried. 

A cigarette license was granted to H & H Fairway Enterprises, Inc., 14101 Washington Avenue 

on a motion from Chairman Hansen, second by Supervisor Gruhn and motion carried.   

The meeting then was moved at 1:20PM to the Echo Lakes Food site at 2319 Raymond Avenue 

for viewing of property for board members, as well as Brian Jensen of Racine County 

Development Services.  This meeting is for information purposes only. 

 

 

 

     _____________________________ 

     Judy Aimone, Clerk-Treasurer 

 


